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Association for Paediatric Palliative Medicine
C/O ACT, 

Brunswick court, Brunswick Square,  Bristol, BS2 8PE

Telephone 0117 916 6422 or email appm@act.org.uk 

January 2011
Dear colleagues
The Association for Paediatric Palliative Medicine

I am writing to you as Chair of the Association for Paediatric Palliative Medicine (APPM) to 
· Draw your attention to the role of the APPM
· Ask for your help in completing a simple on-line survey 

· Draw your attention to the Paediatric Palliative Medicine Seminar at the RCPCH Annual Scientific meeting at the University of Warwick on Thursday 7th April 2011 http://www.rcpch.ac.uk/Education/Events_and_Courses/RCPCH-Annual-Conference-2001 
Please visit our website or go to http://www.surveymonkey.com/s/KHRQQYG to complete our simple on-line survey.

The APPM represents doctors working in paediatric palliative care across all care settings in the UK.  The APPM therefore represents both paediatricians with an interest in paediatric medicine and other doctors particularly GPs with a specialist interest, many of whom are working in children’s hospices.
The aims of the APPM are:

· To promote the practice of paediatric palliative medicine and the development of standards of good practice 

· To ensure appropriate standards of education, training and practice of paediatric palliative medicine including through the work of the Royal Colleges of Paediatrics and Child Health, the Royal College of General Practice and other relevant institutions. 

· To promote equity of access to appropriate and effective paediatric palliative care services
· To identify priorities for paediatric palliative care research, providing direction and facilitation for research as appropriate

· To promote co-operation and collaboration with other professionals, statutory and voluntary organizations involved in the care of children and young people with life threatening and life limiting conditions and their families
· To maintain formal links and effective communication between relevant medical colleges and other national and international bodies

A copy of the most recent APPM newsletter is enclosed.  Details of APPM activities, the APPM constitution, minutes of meetings and other useful information can be found on the APPM website www.act.org.uk/appm
Elections for the Executive Committee of the APPM were held at the Annual General Meeting on 12th November 2010.  The following new members were elected to the APPM executive:

· Dr Heather McCluggage – Associate Specialist in Community Paediatrics, Northern Ireland

· Dr Dermot Murphy – Consultant Paediatric Oncologist, York Hill hospital, Glasgow

· Dr Toni Wolff - Disability paediatrician, Nottingham

Full details of the current Executive Committee can be found on the APPM website.
We recognise the increasing need to actively engage with General Practitioners who are working both in General Practice and Children’s Palliative Care.  The current APPM Executive Team does not include any GPs currently working in general practice.  We would therefore be particularly interested in hearing from GPs with an interest in paediatric palliative medicine who are also currently working in general practice.  Your views are particularly valuable to us for our APPM survey and also as a member of APPM executive from 2011.  
Membership benefits
Regular educational and scientific meetings including 

· Paediatric Palliative Medicine Seminar at the RCPCH Annual Scientific meeting at the University of Warwick on Thursday 7th April 2011 

http://www.rcpch.ac.uk/Education/Events_and_Courses/RCPCH-Annual-Conference-2001
· APPM Study Day and AGM, London, Autumn 2011.
· Paediatric Palliative Care seminar at the Association for Palliative Medicine Congress, Bournemouth Spring 2012

Newsletters each Spring and Autumn 
The first edition of the APPM Children’s Palliative Care Master Formulary published in Spring 2011.The APPM Children’s Palliative Care Master Formulary provides information on indications, routes and standardised doses for paediatric palliative medicine based on systematic literature review and appraisal of available research evidence together with expert consensus opinion where there is insufficient research evidence.  
Support for appraisal and revalidation particularly for doctors working in paediatric palliative medicine outside the NHS

Development of standards for education and training in paediatric palliative medicine for those not eligible for CCST via RCPCH. 
Quality assurance and validation of Specialist Training in Paediatric Palliative Medicine via the RCPCH Paediatric Palliative Medicine CSAC.  The CSAC sits formally under the RCPCH and is affiliated to the APPM.  More information is available via the RCPCH website.

Subscriptions

Subscriptions to APPM are priced at £25 per year.  If you are interested in joining the APPM please complete the enclosed personal details form or via the APPM website. 

Membership is open to medical practitioners who are graduates of the royal colleges and who work particularly with children and young people with life threatening and life limiting conditions and their families.  Associate membership is open to non medical professionals and others with a specific interest in paediatric palliative care, on the advice of the executive committee.


We look forward to hearing from you
Dr Lynda Brook – Chair Association for Paediatric Palliative Medicine
Lynda.Brook@alderhey.nhs.uk 
� Including the RCPCH, APM, EAPC, Palliative Care Alliance, RCGP








